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From the Rectory... 

Dear Parishioners 

I hope this finds you all well as summer morphs 
into autumn. Life goes on in the parish ïwe welcome our new Deacon Intern, 
Stuart Moles and youth intern, Stephen OôNeill.  It is encouraging to see 
young men and women exploring and called to Christian service in the 
Church of Ireland.  

Last Sunday, in Christ Church Cathedral we welcomed Mary McAleese who 
gave the address at the ordination service ï a hugely significant event; an 
important, respected national figure talking on matters of faith is a breath of 
fresh air. It may sometimes seem that politics and religion do not belong to-
gether; when Desmond Tutu heard similar comments he wondered out loud 
what Bible people were reading if they thought faith should be kept separate 
from politics and out of the public square.  

In order to encourage and remind you of the importance of our shared faith 
as a church and community I want to mention an event that happened in the 
late 1990s which you may recall; John Kennedy Jrôs fateful flight in his  
Piper Saratoga plane from Essex County Airport, New Jersey, to Marthaôs 
Vineyard.  Like his father before him, John was an iconic young man with 
the world at his feet, seemingly everything going for him. That evening as he 
took off with his wife Carolyn and her sister Lauren, Kennedy attempted 
something very difficult for an amateur pilot: flying at night time when there 
was cloud cover or haze, so that he could not see either the sea or the night 
sky. In such conditions a pilot has to rely completely on his instruments. You 
might think that a pilot would know if his plane was level or not simply from 
his own senses but this is not so. Without visual markers, such as the hori-
zon, the mind can be easily fooled. If a pilot is off by even one degree the 
plane will eventually fall out of the sky and crash. To avoid disorientation, 
pilot training courses often have pilots wear a special mask, so that they can 
only see the instruments. Disorientation is what happened to Kennedy. His 
instruments said one thing, but his senses told him something different. This 
caused the crash which cost him and his passengers their lives. His mistake 
was that he trusted his own senses, when he should have trusted and put his 
faith in the instruments.  

FRONT COVER:   
ñWill your anchor holdé?ò 



Our relationship to God is often like this; the spiritual journey is like this ï 
we tend to think we know best, that we donôt need to rely on age-old ways; 
that freedom means ómeô taking control rather than recognising or accepting 
that we need help from others, we need to trust someone and something 
greater. Almost all crashes in life ï be it a car, plane or a personal life ï are 
caused by ignoring the readings and the signs, safety and good practise. We 
become disorientated more easily than we care to admit. In an age when 
many like to define what they believe on their own terms and conditions, itôs 
important to understand why Christians stress the need for scripture, creeds, 
church and teaching. They form the instruments that guide us safely amidst 
the confusing signs of life. They are tried and tested and direct us safely in 
the way we should go. 

Maybe we should ask ourselves this question ï are we going through life  
always trusting our own senses and judgement or do we recognise our  
limitations and the need for something and someone greater? Church is the 
community of people who realise the latteré who pray daily ñThy will be 
doneéò 

The 7th October is a very significant day when An Taoiseach, Enda Kennedy 
will open Templecarrig School. It is a towering achievement for the small, 
dedicated team who made the vision a reality. Templecarrig continues to 
grow in stature and reputation. It is great to see the Church of Ireland serving 
the community in Greystones and beyond, through St Patrickôs N.S. and 
Templecarrig. 

Please come along to St Patrickôs Parish Fair, this year in Templecarrig 
School. It is a first! While we are reluctant to change from our home in St 
Patrickôs school, it is also good to have the opportunity to use the superb  
facilities and new setting this year. A lot of work has gone into the prepara-
tion by Stephen Keating and the team and it promises to be a great day out 
for the family. Come along and go crazy with your pocket money! All in aid 
of Tiglin, Christian Aidôs refugee camps and parish funds. 

Please consider joining our ALPHA course starting on 12th October ï it is a 
simple and interesting way to revisit the place of faith and church in this 
modern world we live in. Seventy people have already completed the course. 
For me its real strength is that it breaks the taboo to refrain from talking 
about faith and encourages us to face lifeôs big questions which we often 
hedge around. It is not for holy joes but for ordinary believing and doubting  
people ï come aboard if you have a few Wednesday evenings to spare.  

Seen on a church sign: ñ Come inside for a faith lift!ò Look in the mirror ï do 
you need a faith lift? We promise you this at our family service on 23rd Octo-
ber when Neville Cox and the Unity Gospel Choir will sing and celebrate 
with us.  

Wishing you all well, yours in Faith 

 

 



 

ñEverything beautiful  

in its timeéò 

 

R ecently I was looking through some fam-ily photographs and the thought occurred 
to me ótime is flying by!ô I said this to my dad 
and his response was óSon, you know thatôs a 
sign of age when you think time is going fastô. 
Depending on who you talk too, time has 

many different takes. Think about when you were a child. If you were wait-
ing for you birthday or Christmas, it felt like it was never going to come. As a 
young adult, you can be waiting for news on exams or going on a holiday and 
it can be both too slow or too quick. The older one gets the quicker time 
seems to go. But itôs the same 24hrs for everybody, same seconds, minutes, 
hours, days, months and years. So what makes it feel different to everybody? 
Why do some think time is short or that time is long? Perspective. 

One personôs view or perspective can be totally different to someone elseôs. 
This isnôt just relevant to time, but to everything. Our view counts to us  
(and hopefully, to others!) but where do we find unity in so many different 
views or experiences? 

One of my favourite books in the Old Testament in Ecclesiastes. The book 
has been described as óreflections of an old wise man who looks back on the 
search for satisfaction and meaning in lifeô. 

This óold manô (traditionally seen as Solomon) with all his wisdom and  
experience shares his thoughts in this book. To sum up in words would be 
unjust. Throughout the book he shares that ólife is meaningless if God is not 
part of itô. In relation to God and time he writes this: 
ñHe has made everything beautiful in its time. Also He has put eternity  
in their hearts, except that no one can find out the work that God does from 
beginning to end. I know that nothing is better for them than to rejoice,  
and to do good in their lives, and also that every man should eat and drink 
and enjoy the good of all his labourðit is the gift of God. I know that  
whatever God does, It shall be forever. Nothing can be added to it,  

And nothing taken from it. God does it, that men should fear before Him. 
That which is has already been, And what is to be has already been; And God 

requires an account of what is past.ò (Ecclesiastes 3:11-15 NKJV) 

If you have time in the next couple of days read through the book of Ecclesi-
astes and reflect on your journey and walk with God with the words you read. 

May you know the blessings of God in this season. 
Rev. Alan Breen 



ñLove thy neighbouréò 
 

S eptember has arrived, summer has ended, and the children have re-
turned to school. September also marks 
my return to school, back for my final 
year as a part-time student in the 
Church of Ireland Theological Institute. 
My long path to ordained ministry is 
coming to an end!  

However I must first complete a small piece of writing, my dissertation. 
I wonôt grumble about this, as Iôm actually quite enjoying writing it. My 
dissertation centres on something close to my heart, which is whether we 
as a church are doing enough for all parts of our society. 

I have spent the last ten years working for the Parks department in Dub-
linôs Liberties and I have seen some upsetting sights in those years. One 
identifiable and defining moment behind my choice of dissertation topic 
came one morning when, as I opened one of the parks on a cold and 
frosty morning, I saw a man sleeping underneath a slide in the childrenôs 
playground, without even a blanket to cover him. Within fifty yards of 
where he lay, the steam from the heating system of St. Patrickôs Cathe-
dral drifted up into the cold morning air, warm and still closed at that 
early hour. It was an image that struck me deeply. This is not a poor re-
flection on St. Patrickôs Cathedral, a place that I love dearly and where I 
was married and my children were baptised, who do great work in the 
Liberties through their outreach programmes. Rather it was an image 
that highlighted a conflict within me, on whether there was more that I 
could do. 

2016 is the year of Come&C in Dublin and Glendalough. Central to 
Come&C are the Five Marks of Mission of the Anglican Communion. 
These are outlined by the five Tôs: Tell, Teach, Tend, Transform and 
Treasure. There is also a Come&C 5 Marks Challenge, which sets chal-
lenges in the five areas and rewards those who complete them. Over my 
last year in Greystones, I have been hugely impressed and inspired by 
the activities that the parish and parishioners are involved in to help oth-
ers. Whether as volunteers, collecting and donating food, raising money 
through sponsorship, and through many other activities, St. Patrickôs is a 
parish well placed to rise to the challenge. We can all do something to 
make a difference.  

God bless, Ross  
Rev. Ross Styles 



ARCHERS  
WINDOWS 

Your local glazing specialist  
Composite Doors       

Sliding & Bi-Fold Doors                                                   
óAô Rated Double & Triple Glazing                                                                                      

Casement Windows     Sliding Sash Windows                         
Conservatory Solid Roof Conversions                                         
Replacement óFoggedô Glass Units  

Tel: 2876668        email: info@archerswindows.ie         
www.archerswindows.ie 

 
 

Peter McKiernan  
Personal Travel Counsellor  

Tailor made to suit youð
and great prices too!  

Å Summer / Winter holidays  
Å City Breaks   
Å Cruises  
Å Group Travel  
Å Travel Insurance  
Å Flights & Accommodation worldwide  
Å Ski Holidays  
Å Honeymoons or Weddings abroad 
Available evenings and weekends  

01 667 8703 or 087 6666 102  

or email peter.mckiernan 
@travelcounsellors.com  

www.travelcounsellors.com/
peter.mckiernan  

Travel Counsellors is Licensed and Bonded  
by the Commission for Aviation Regulation in 

Ireland number TA 0622  

 



 

 

Mac Sherryôs 
Pharmacy 
Whitethorn Centre,  

Kilcoole 

Tel 287 0400 

9 am-6.30 pm Mon-Fri 
9 am-6 pm Saturday 

Prescriptions &  

Medical Supplies 

Cosmetics & Perfumes 

Ear Piercing by  
Appointment. 

Hillôs Garage 
Greystones 
Servicing & repairs  
to all makes of cars  
at our premises on 

 
Hillside Road,  

Greystones. 

 

Tel: 287 4510 / 287 4507 
Fax: 287 6473 



Introducing our  
new Deacon Intern... 

 
 
 

H ello! My name is Stuart Moles and Iôm from Lurgan in County Armagh. 
Iôm currently studying at the Church of  
Ireland Theological Institute and will  
have the opportunity to serve here in St. 
Patrickôs for the next nine months, work-
ing alongside the staff team in a variety of 
ways. I look forward to getting to meet all 
the wonderful people of St. Patrickôs in 
the months ahead. Please do come and say 
hello anytime you see me. 

 
Before I began training for ordained ministry, I completed a degree in 
Theology at The Queenôs University Belfast and was then a youth work-
er for eight years, working first in Glenavy Parish (near Antrim) for five 
years, then doing a year in the Education Board in Dundonald before 
working for two years in St. Maryôs Parish (also in Dundonald). I loved 
working with young people, and especially giving them the space to in-
tegrate into the wider worshipping community of the whole Church, and 
it was a particular passion of mine to help young people step up and use 
their gifts. I feel these experiences of lay ministry have helped shaped 
and guide me as I have worked through the process towards ordained 
ministry. 
 
To relax, I enjoy reading, listening to music (cheesy 80s, classic rock 
and Mozart all being part of the eclectic mix I enjoy), watching movies 
(particularly anything with Star Wars or Star Trek in the title) and play-
ing my Xbox. I also enjoy good coffee, especially if it comes with great 
conversation. Community is very important to me, and I look forward to 
becoming part of, and sharing in, the community in Greystones.  
 

Rev. Stuart Moles 



é & our new Youth Worker! 

M y name is Stephen OôNeill. Iôm 20 
years old and Iôm the recently  

installed intern youth worker here at St.  
Patrickôs Church.  

I was brought up going to church but only 
became a Christian at a summer camp up in 
Northern Ireland called Summer Madness at 
the age of 15. After that I went on to be bap-
tised and confirmed in the Church of Ireland 
and became a youth leader in both my youth 
group and the childrenôs ministry at Red-
cross Church. Iôve also been a leader at 
many camps in places like Ovoca Manor. 

Iôve been at Summer Madness 7-8 times at 
this stage and been to Teenstreet which is a Christian camp in Germany 
twice. As I was in 6th year I applied for a performance arts course in Sli-
go IT which I got but in April before my Leaving Cert a team from Beth-
el Church (which is based in California) came over. I was amazed at the 
teaching and ministry team. After that I realised I wanted to be able to do 
what they were doing in life. I applied for the Bethel School of Ministry 
and got accepted by the end of May and left in September. I deferred my 
course in Sligo thinking I would only go for one year but I loved it so 
much I dropped my place to return for a second. 

Along with ministry and bible study I also did both Youth and Childrenôs 
Pastor courses and Counselling. In my second year I had the opportunity 
to go down to L.A. for a huge event called AzusaNow that took place in 
the Coliseum where people from all denominations and countries gath-
ered as Christians to praise and worship God for over 15 hours on the 9th 
April. I also helped out in homeless centres and on the streets while down 
there handing out water and tell people about Jesus. I learnt a tonne while 
in over in America. We had Bible classes and sermons everyday of the 
week and I also volunteered at a drug rehab every Thursday. 

Iôm really excited to have been brought on the team at St. Patrickôs. The 
congregation are amazing and the staff are great fun to work with. I have 
always had a real heart for the youth and children which is why I have 
worked with them for so long. Iôm hoping to be able to encourage the 
teenagers in church. Young people today donôt seem to desire to remain 
in church, not only Church of Ireland but churches of all denominations. 
My hope is that by having activities on Sunday mornings and hanging 
out and playing games with them on Wednesdays they wonôt feel discon-
nected from church and we can encourage them to stay involved and 
know they have a place here.  

Stephen OôNeill 



PAMPERED PETS 

DOG MINDER & CAT VISITS 

DOGGIE DAY CARE & HOLIDAYS 

HOME FROM HOME 

SOCIALISED HAPPY DOGS 

TWO WALKS A DAY & LOTS OF TLC 

LARGE GARDEN TO PLAY IN  

ANY REQUESTS NOT A PROBEM 

PLEASE CALL 0877655094 

Rodney Evans 

Services  

#TMJ #DCRu $GHKCQDM½R #DCR 

Loft Beds, Mattresses and 

Bean Bags  

Small and Large Storage Units 

for Rent  

Farrankelly, Delgany  

Co. Wicklow  

Call Geoff on 086 600 9341  
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First Impressions 
Term has started cheerfully in Temple Carrig School. To give you a  
flavour of whatôs happening, we asked four new students to give their  
first impressionsé 
 
Emma Goodwin: 
All summer I was looking forward to Temple Carrig. Now that I am in it, it 
is great. I love it because all the things we do are new and interesting. The 
teachers are really nice as well. The iPads are really cool and a lot of fun to 
use. It is very tiring at first, but it then gets a bit easier.  
They have a lot of extra curricular activities. I have so far tried hockey and 
basketball. Itôs great that we get to try all the subject choices. It is also cool 
that we move from room to room for each subject. The building is very big, 
but you soon get used to it. I have a few friends from St. Patrickôs with me 
in Temple Carrig, but I have already made some new friends.  
I love the idea of the houses as it helps you mix with older years and creates 
a great team spirit. The House Cup sounds like a lot of fun, the houses  
compete with each other in various activities and subjects. I canôt wait till  
I get to do it. I am in Bellevue 1. So far, my new school rocks! 
 
Kate Fennell: 
I was excited and nervous to start secondary school. The first two days was 
just for the First Years, which was good because you found your feet and 
got to know your form. When the rest of the school joined it was very over-
whelming because there were a lot of people and you kept bumping into 
everyone. 
We start at 8.15am and have Assembly for around 10 minutes. Afterwards 
we go to our classes, which on the first week I always got lost trying to find. 
It is really exciting because we get the privilege of using iPads. They make 
learning easier and your bag isnôt weighed down with lots of heavy books. 
The end of the school day is 3.20pm and I was exhausted the first week  
because of the huge change. 
Temple Carrig is so much fun. There is a massive range of extra-curricular 
activities to suit everyone. The teachers are really friendly and I love trying 
out the different subjects. I have made so many new friends plus, the  
canteen food is yummy! 
 
 



Liam Andrews: 
My first two weeks in Temple Carrig has been both exhausting and  
exhilarating! 
I am pleasantly surprised at how quickly I have adapted to the hustle and 
bustle of the bigger school. Our first two days were really nice where we 
got to know one another and the teachers. It felt much busier once the  
other years joined us. Having the iPads has been a great advantage.  
Firstly our bags arenôt even as heavy as when I was at St Patrickôs N.S. 
and secondly we have such a variety of learning tools and apps to make 
our class activities more interesting. Schoology is great and keeps us  
updated with all our homework and we can post videos and documents. 
For example, in History Mr Wallace made an assignment to make a video 
about something historical so when we were finished we could just upload 
it to the class page. Itôs so helpful!  
Everyone has different personalities and going from class to class is  
always a new experience. The lockers are very handy if you keep them 
organised and you understand how to use your locks. 
I was a little worried that I would get lost but I found my way around 
quickly. My favourite place is Croi na Scoile, itôs where you will find  
everyone at break. It really lives up to its name ñheart of the schoolò. 
I like that you can meet new friends from other schools. Trying out the 
taster subjects are interesting. A Philosophy class is different to anything 
weôve had to think about before. And in Art we got to study photos of  
animals and look at textures. I am looking forward to trying out more new 
things like Drama and Adventure Walking. 
If I was to sum up Temple Carrig in three words so far it would be; fun, 
exiting and happy. 
 
£abha OôSullivan: 
Hi, Iôm £abha, and Iôve just finished my second week at Temple Carrig 
School, Greystones. 
I remember being in the TCG information night earlier in the year and 
thinking ñthis is weird...ò because there are so many changes and  
differences between primary school and secondary school. Some of the 
things that stood out to me was having a locker (I wasnôt used to having  
a designated space in school where all my things belonged), having a  
timetable, having to really be responsible and be in charge of what time 
you have and how to spend it. In primary school the teachers decide when 
to bring you places or where to do something, but in secondary school, its 
like being you own teacher, you have to decide what to do with yourself. 
On the first day it was only First Years in the school, so you could  
navigate yourself a bit better because there was less people and it wasnôt 
as scary without all the Second and Third Years. I was really surprised by 
how many people I knew but hadnôt seen in years. On the second day, all 
the rest of the school joined and then it got super busy! Even though it was 



only half the school! 
Until Christmas, thereôs taster modules of each subject. So for the first two 
weeks I did the core subjects, and then Spanish, Music, Creative Writing 
and Drama. Then for the next two weeks Iôll be trying the rest of the  
subjects. I think this is a really good idea so that you donôt pick something 
that you then find out you donôt enjoy as much as youôd hoped. 
Going into school I was sure Iôd get lost, but, to my surprise, I have not yet 
gotten losté so far! This because thereôs a really good number system.  
All the classes have a name and a number below them on your timetable,  
so the name is what teacher will be teaching you and the number is what 
room the class will take place, all numbers with a 1 in front of them are on 
the ground floor, all numbers starting with 2 on the second floor and all 
numbers with 3 at the start are on the top floor. So if your timetable reads, 
MATHS, Ms. Condell, 307, you know to go to the back of the third floor 
where Ms. Condell will be teaching Maths. 
The house system in Temple Carrig is also really helpful. Each house gets a 
different timetable and youôre with your house for all your classes. Even if 
you donôt have many friends in your house youôre with them all day, every 
day so you make friends! 
Iôve thoroughly enjoyed my first little while of secondary school. It has 
been so amazing and I hope everyoneôs experience is just as great. 
 

Vice Principal Russell Harris and Chaplain Rev Alan Breen with  
some TCG students on a trip to Powerscourt Waterfall 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Should you have a concern, suspicion or allegation regarding child 

welfare in the area of ministry to children in this parish please  

contact a member of the parish Safeguarding Trust Panel listed below: 

Canon David Mungavin 287 4077 

Karen Crean   087 983 5266 

Robin George   287 5723 

Vivienne Adams  087 242 4536 

The Rector and Select Vestry are committed to uphold good  
practice in our ministry with children and young people. 
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B  C 

 

W ithout doubt last yearôs two most popular 
words were BEAN BAGS! In the run up to 

the end of 2015 the Parish facilitated the purchase 
of 10 lovely brightly coloured bags that have been 
an absolute joy for our Bugle members. They have 
filled the space, softened our gathering, been built into towers and arranged 
in circles into which we could pour some fellowship and chat. A particular 
well done to Tony who spear-headed the drive to have these and, as with 
all Parish investments, it is reassuring to know that they will have a great 
deal of use over many years. 

Other activities included our movie night and gala concert of varied perfor-
mance. In spring we worked on panels for the new garden... a miracle in 
restraint in terms of paint spillage at the Swann Hall! It was good one 
evening later to enjoy this fantastic outdoor space without leaving the 
Church grounds. Not that we are ever short of outdoor activities in Grey-
stones...we even did a chip night to the harbour one cold February evening. 
More recently ever-popular trips to Kindlestown Wood, the big Sugar Loaf 
and the Cove have been enjoyed by all. 

At the start of last year we were delighted to welcome Genevieve and 
Laura on board and as expected this has worked out extremely well. 

We take this opportunity to say goodbye and wish the very best to our out-
going 6th as they begin their new careers in secondary school. Callum, 
Faye, Emma, Rachel, Eabha and Caitlin have mostly been with us right 
through and have always been a pleasure to see turning up bright-eyed and 
enthusiastic on Wednesday evenings.  

The Bugle Team 
 

Our abiding aim is for a mix of Fun, Games and Fellowship. 

The club is for boys and girls in 3rd to 6th Class.  

We meet on Wednesdays at 6.30pm in the Swann Hall during term time.  

Enrolment for the year is in September. 

Email us at bugleclubstpatricks@gmail.com  

or call one of the leaders: 

Tony Goodwin 086 8799 742; Claire Evans 086 1500 125 

Genevieve Harden-OôConnor 086 3676 274 
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7Å ÏǟÅÒ Á ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌȟ ÃÏÎÓÕÌÔÁÔÉÖÅ ÁÐÐÒÏÁÃÈ ÔÏ ÓÏÕÒÃÅ  
ÙÏÕÒ ÉÄÅÁÌ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅ ÏÒ ǢÎÄ ÙÏÕȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔ ÊÏÂȢ  
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SALES, SERVICE, 

BODY WORK 

PROMPT PERSONAL  
ATTENTION 

Farrankelly, Delgany,  
Co. Wicklow 

TELEPHONE: (01) 287 4224 
FAX: (01) 287 7188 

rodneyevansmotors@gmail.com 

An imaginative journey in learning  

Tel: 086 849 4529  

smileysunflowers@rocketmail.com  

St Patrickõs National School 
Grounds  

www.smileysunflowers.com  

Weekly Art 
Classes 
(5-12 yr olds) 

Join Artzone and 
unleash your  
creative side!  

Fully Qualified Art Teachers work 
to a structured curriculum  
producing new and exciting  
portfolios every term.  

Fees: ú100 per 8 week term 
(7.5% sibling discount)  

St. Patrickôs Parish Centre,  
Greystones 

Mondays @ 4.30 pm  

To book call:  
01 4990614 / 086 8159073  
or see www.artzone.ie. 

http://www.artzone.ie


During our summer break, Minister Simon Harris invited M.U. to a tour 
of the Da²l. We went on the tour on Wednesday 28 September and had a 
very interesting day as it was the second day back for Da²l members after 
their summer break. The tour was very interesting and parts of the build-
ing are beautifully decorated. The Seanad room has an amazing ceiling 
and the ñcameoò doors are really lovely. We sat in the Da²l and listened to 
a debate for about 10 - 15 minutes and then we were taken to meet Simon 
and have some refreshments in the Cafe which was very nice. Simon 
asked if we would like a photo and of course we didnôt refuse. A lovely 
day, and the Da²l is well worth visit. 

Our October meeting is on Monday 17th when we look forward to Audrey 
Evans telling us about Tiglin and her and Rodneyôs involvement in this 
wonderful Charity. 

November is our ñXmasò Dinner and this year we will be going to 
Bochelliôs.  

Our December meeting will be crafts with Marie and fun and fellowship 
and mince pies. 

Full details of all M.U. meetings are on the Sunday Sheet. 
Daphne Townsend 

ñCelebration of Faithò 



CONGRATULATIONS to Clare Lush 
and David Mansell on their marriage 
which took place on 18 June 2016 at  
St. Peterôs Church of England,  

Southborough, Tunbridge Wells, Kent. 

Clare was a pupil at St. Patrickôs N. S. 
and was confirmed in 1995.  She taught 
in Sunday School as a teenager, sang in 
the Junior Choir and was involved in 
other parish activities. She moved to the 
UK in 2007 where she now lives with 
husband David (whom she met while on 
gap year travel in 2006!) and two little 
boys, Harry and Ben. The wedding was a 
very happy and emotional occasion 

(Clareôs father Gerald died in 1994), with 
family and many friends from Ireland 
present, including her mother Helen, 
brother John, sister-in-law Auveen and 
nephews Rory and Conor Lush. 

Rebeccah Mungavin, Katie Bell, Alanna Cahill and Catherine Darcy braved the 
mud to take part in a charity event called ñJunior To Hell & Backò in Kilruddery 

House, Bray on 11 September and raised ú500 for Tiglin. 


